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CONSENT	AGENDA	
	
Emergency Resolution 1231 – Emergency Wind Storm Remediation – Turney/Maybee 
 
Action	to	be	taken:	 I move the Board adopt Resolution No. 1231, authorizing the Board to 

declare an emergency as necessary due to wind storm damage during 
the region’s “bomb cyclone” on November 19, 2024. 

 
During a severe wind storm on the evening of November 19, 2024, district property was 
damaged and littered with fallen trees and debris. Damage includes: 
 
 Issaquah Valley Elementary 

 A fallen tree punctured several holes in the roof, causing roof and interior 
damage, including water damage. 

 Trees, large limbs and debris blocked the driveway, sidewalks and bus loop, 
causing hazardous conditions. 

 
 Holly Street Campus 

 A large tree fell on the main building and Portable 2 causing damage to the roofs 
and structures, including water damage. Portions of the building are unusable 
until repaired. 

 Trees, large limbs and debris blocked the driveway, sidewalks and bus loop, 
causing hazardous conditions. 

 
District-Wide 

 Many downed trees and limbs throughout the district causing hazardous 
conditions and inaccessibility to buildings. 

 Power and internet loss impacted the fire protection system which necessitated 
immediate repairs. 

 Maintenance of emergency generators and procurement of fuel to keep 
generators running. 

 Loss of approximately $12,000 of food stored in walk-in coolers. 
 
Emergency repairs and measures were needed to mitigate damage, loss and injury. 
 
Resolution No. 1231 declares an emergency in which advertising for bids and competitive bid 
procedures may have resulted in material injury or damage to the public interest of the 
district in the absence of prompt remedial action. The Board is granted the authority to waive 
requirements of RCW 28A.335.190(6) requiring advertising for bids and competitive bid 
procedures for purchases, which may be necessary due to the emergency. 
 
Martin Turney, Chief of Finance and Operations, will be available for any further questions. 


